MINUTES OF THE COMMUNITY COUNCIL MEETING HELD ON MONDAY 19TH JUNE 2017 IN THE VILLAGE HALL.

Present; Cllr, Eifion Smith chairman, Cllr’s Sheena Duller, Christian Pateman, Gwyneth Davies, Ifan Jones Evans and Councillor Ifan Davies.

Apologies were received from Cllr’s Lorraine Sanders, Gary Davies and Peter White.

Also present were Mr Wynne Jones from Pentir Pumlumon and Mr Jim Ralph from NRW to discuss the Miners Bridge in Pontrhydygroes.

There was also one member of the public present.

The chairman welcomed all to the meeting and it was decided to discuss the Miners Bridge with Mr Jones and Mr Ralph first.

Mr Jones presented us with a brief history of the bridge, the Miners Bridge project was initiated by Mr Richard Wilson who was a local businessman and director of Pentir Pumlumon. A grant was awarded by CydCoed a grant body that was funded through the EU Objective 1 programme and the Assembly Governments Pathways to Prosperity scheme with a promise that the Forestry Commission would maintain the Miners Bridge for a period of 10 years upon completion. The bridge was completed in 2002 and has been maintained by the Forestry Commission. Mr Wynne Jones had discussed the possibility of extending the maintenance agreement with Mr Tony Ellis of the Forestry Commission, now retired. Mr Ralph is now the team leader for this area and informs us that NRW who have taken over from the Forestry Commission, have reduced funding over the next three years and will not be extending the maintenance agreement on the bridge. 

As NRW will not be maintaining the bridge in future Mr Wynne Jones is asking the community council if they are prepared to take over the maintenance of the bridge as it would be an asset for the community and there would be more community engagement.

Mr Wynne Jones also informed the councillors that the grant application was put in by Pumlumon Heritage Trust and that they have no ownership of the bridge. NRW own the land to the west of the bridge. It is unsure now who owns the land Pontrhydygroes side of the bridge. It used to be part of Lisburne Motors, and a permissive path was provided to gain access to the bridge, which has been open since 2002.

The community council stated that they had no obligation to take over maintenance of the bridge. Councillors also asked Mr Ralph if NRW had any records of maintenance costs and structural surveys of the bridge before they even consider committing to any maintenance agreement of the bridge. Mr Wynne Jones suggests that the community council should be more involved and approach the County Council for funding.

The precept for Ysbyty Ystwyth community council is a very small amount and in order to maintain this construction, the precept would have to be raised substantially. There would have to be an open meeting with members of the community to discuss the matter.

Before any agreement or decisions are made there is a need to know who currently owns the bridge. Is it the responsibility of the landowners on both sides of the river? We also need to know what happens in the future if someone is injured. 

Cllr Christian Pateman said he would contact the owner of the land, Mr Siarl Owen and ask him to check if there is information on the bridge and permissive footpath on his deeds.

It was suggested that once the required information is gathered by all parties, another meeting will be arranged. The chairman thanked Mr Ralph and Mr Jones for attending the meeting. Both then left the meeting along with the member of the public. Time was 20:45.

…………………………………………………………………………………………………..

Minutes of the previous meeting were proposed as a true record by Cllr Gwyneth Davies and seconded by Cllr Sheena Duller.

Matters Arising.

Ethics and Standards Committee; The clerk told the councillors that he had recently attended a training session at Penmorfa Aberaeron. The training was to explain the Coe of Conduct, how to declare an interest and also how to apply for a dispensation. The meeting will be beneficial to all community councillors and after a discussion with neighbouring clerks a training session has been arranged for community councillors. Date and location of training to be confirmed.

Code of Conduct; Cllr Ifan Jones Evans has signed his declaration of acceptance as a community councillor for the Ysbyty Ystwyth ward and has received a copy of the Code of Conduct.

Clerk’s Contract of Employment;The clerk received a copy of a contract of employment from Ysbyty Ystwyth Community Council. He was happy with the terms and conditions and signed the agreement. The community council now need to register with HMRC as soon as possible.

Community Garden; the community garden will require some work on it before the carnival in July. The perimeter fence will be in place before the carnival date and arrangements will be made to carry out a clear up.

Annual Audit, the annual audit has been sent to the external auditor Grant Thornton.

Community Council elections; At the recent AGM one of the councillors were accused of telling electors  that they could only vote for the eight councillors in post at the time or just the other candidate as an individual. The councillor in question was asked if this was the case and he denied that he had said such a thing. However he did state that one of the electors he visited was very confused with the joint leaflet that was handed to him. The councillor explained quite clearly that all electors could vote for any eight of the nine candidates who were standing for a seat on Ysbyty Ystwyth community council, and this could have been made clear to all electors by the returning officer and clerk on request at the polling station in Ysbyty Ystwyth.

Correspondence

Planning Application, a planning application was received for a small extension at Ysgoldy Banc Ysbyty Ystwyth. There were no objections.

Invoice; An invoice was received from Mrs Emma Coates for carrying out the internal audit for the sum of £50.00

A letter was received from RABI Ceredigion thanking the community council for their donation.

A letter was received from Pentir Pumlumon, dated May 16th, asking for the community council to meet with NRW and Pentir Pumlumon to discuss the future of the Miners Bridge. this has been arranged.

